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The gorgeous fl owers at the Conway traffi c 
islands welcome locals and visitors alike to the 
Valley.  A small green sign on one island notes, 
“Planted and maintained by the Mountain Garden 
Club.”  While one of the most visible club endeav-
ors, the traffi c islands represent only one part of 
what the MGC contributes to the valley commu-
nity. 

Fundraising events are held throughout the 
year to answer two primary needs.  First, funds 
provide scholarships for qualifi ed area students to 
continue their education in the environmental or 
horticultural fi elds.  The Alice T. Madden Memorial 
Scholarships are awarded yearly to graduating 
high school seniors and post-secondary students 
from the Mount Washington Valley studying plant 
science disciplines such as Horticulture, Agri-
culture, Forestry, Environmental Science, Land 
Management and other related “green” fi elds.  The 
scholarships honor the memory of a past MGC 
president, Alice T. Madden, an original member of 
the Club, which was established in 1973. 

Mountain Garden Club members present a certifi cate for six hours of gardening assistance to Ethel Stafford of Merriman House at Memo-
rial Hospital.  The work of the MGC “Garden Angels”, won by Carolyn Minton at the MGC Plant Sale raffl e, was donated to Merriman House 
for the sensory garden.  Left to right: MGC Garden Therapy Co-Chairs Marie and Barney Gambino, Garden Angel Annie Ficke, Ethel Stafford 
(Merriman House Activities), Carolyn Minton, Garden Angels Linda and John Cryan, and incoming MGC president Debbie Bryant.

The Mountain Garden Club raises 
funds for community service efforts

Mountain Garden Club Ways and Means Co-Chair Kathy Kozi-
ell accepts $300 in plant donations for the MGC’s Community 
Improvement Projects from Brad Bousquet, Store Manager at 
Home Depot in North Conway.
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Annual nurses 
association benefit 
concert at The 
Barnstormers 
Theatre Sept. 13

Voting in the primary election went smoothly in 
Tamworth on Tuesday, and I would like to thank 
everyone who enabled the process. Congratulations 
to the winners, and thanks to all who ran for offi ce.

Since February the Tamworth Community Nurses 
Association has offered free monthly programs 
covering a wide range of health related subjects. 
The series continues at The Tamworth Lyceum in 
Tamworth Village at 9:30 a.m. on Saturday, Sept. 
13, with “Preserving the Harvest,” a discussion on 
home food preservation, presented by Ann Hamil-
ton, a specialist in food safety with the University 
of New Hampshire Cooperative Extension. The pre-
sentation will focus on home canning, and includes 
information on freezing food. The format will be 
a discussion on true//false statements, questions 
and answers. Even if you are an experienced home 
canner, it’s essential to keep up with new ideas and 
regulations, so come along.

Saturday is a busy day. Tamworth Community 
Nurses Association will present its annual benefi t con-
cert at The Barnstormers Theatre at 7 p.m. on Sept. 
13 with MC Doug Hazard, Enjoy talented local musi-
cians Roger Sorlien and Friends; Natalie Hebden; Lisa 
Ferguson, Peter Heimlich; Peggy Johnson, Cormac 
McCarthy, and surprise guests, will also delight the 
audience. There will be a singalong. Doug Hazard will 
MC The suggested donation is $10. Plan to attend this 
great event and help our wonderful nurses.

Kate Thompson says there’s still space at the 
Other Store dinner Saturday, Sept. 13, before the 
concert at The Barnstormers, serving from 5:30 to 
6:30 p.m. Call 323-8872 for reservations.

On Saturday, Sept. 13, from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m., Carroll 
County Roundtable is sponsoring a Neighborhood Fair 
behind Tri-County CAP Resource Center on White 
Mountain Highway (Route 16) in Tamworth. Everyone 
is invited for a day of family fun with music, stories, 
food, crafts, games, bouncy house, face painting, books, 
puppies, balloons and an opportunity to learn about 
the social services available in Carroll County. Admis-
sion is free. Carroll County Roundtable welcomes food 
donations for the End 68 Hours of Hunger’ Program. 
The roundtable is a quarterly meeting of social service 
providers of Carroll County. Learn more from the Car-
roll County Roundtable Facebook page, or email rjc@
tccap.org to join the mailing list.

Geoff Burke will sharpen knives at the Tamworth 
farmers’ market this Saturday, Sept. 13. Knives need 
to be secured in cloth or newspaper, and labelled with 
your name The cost is $3 to $4 per knife, depending on 
size. The market is open from 9-1. This is more than 
just a market, it’s a social occasion with music and 
chairs for coffee drinking and chatting with neighbors. 
There’s still plenty of produce available and of course 
baked goods, meat, dairy, jams and jellies , cider and 
arts and crafts.
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Author Katie Hafner to discuss her 
memoir, ‘Mother Daughter Me,’ Sept. 18

CONWAY — The New York Times called it “the 
most raw, honest and engaging memoir” they’ve 
read in a long time. “Mother Daughter Me” tells 
the true story of when Katie Hafner’s 77 year-old 
mother moved to San Francisco to live with her and 
her 16-year-old daughter. Hafner will be at White 
Birch Books, located in North Conway Village just 
south of the park, across from TD Bank, on Thurs-
day, Sept. 18, starting at 7 p.m. to talk about this 
three generation adventure.

Despite a chorus of skepticism from friends, who 

knew about her tumultuous upbringing, Hafner was 
determined to do what she could to help her mother, 
who had recently suffered her own crisis. She even 
referred to their upcoming experiment as “our year 
in Provence.” What she found instead was that she 
was sandwiched squarely between her obligation to 
an aging parent, with whom she had a diffi cult past, 
and her responsibility for her own daughter. They 
had planned to live together for one year — it lasted 
six months.
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